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I thank you Mr President for the opportunity to address this session.

Ghana welcomes the distinguished delegation of Costa Rica and commend for their commitment to the UPR Mechanism and wish them success.. Ghana would like to make the following recommendation for the consideration of Costa Rica.

1. to consider the ratification of the International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of Their Families
2. To double efforts to eliminate discrimination against minority children, including children of African descent and children with disabilities and to improve their socio economic conditions as earlier recommended by the Committee on the Rights of the Child

(see paragraph 25 of the Compilation of the OHCHR document A/HRC/WG.6/19/CR12 dated 13 February 2014)
3. To Intensify public information campaigns to counter structural racism, racial discrimination, xenophobia and other forms of intolerance and to punish perpetrators of racist acts taking into account the fact that Costa Rica is a state party to the Genocide Convention and the Rome Statute of the ICC

4. to adopt special measures to accelerate the full and equal participation in public and political life, of women including women of African descent as recommended by CEDAW  

Finally Ghana would like to commend Costa Rica for the measures taken to improve the care and respect for the elderly and to improve access to water and sanitation  by all and would be grateful for an update on the impact such measures so far.

I thank you Mr President

